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Indirect Land Use Calculations Critical to Ethanol Industry
EPA and California policies could impact biofuel’s future

 

This edition of the “Ethanol Report” discusses the critical decisions being made regarding renewable fuels and indirect land use on both the federal and state level.  Comments are from Renewable Fuels Association Vice President of Research Geoff Cooper, Air Improvement Resource, Inc. President Tom Darlington and Nathanael Greene, Senior Policy Analyst  with the Natural Resources Defense Council.

Ethanol Report 29    4:35

The program is voiced by reporter Cindy Zimmerman. It is in the format of a complete program called "The Ethanol Report." Please feel free to use as you wish, edited or in its complete form. If you have any problems downloading the audio file, please contact ZimmComm New Media at 573-896-5842.

A transcript of the program with audio sound bites is below.
-----------------------------------

This is the Ethanol Report. 

Scientists, senators, cellulosic ethanol producers, agriculture groups and even retired army and intelligence officers are among the many voices of reason that have been sounding off against using unproven calculations for indirect land use to determine the future use of renewable fuels. 

The battle is going on both on the national level with the Environmental Protection Agency and in California with a proposed Low Carbon Fuel Standard from the state air resource board.  Both are trying to determine, using hypothetical models, how the production of ethanol and other biofuels affects the use of land, both directly and indirectly.  Renewable Fuels Association Vice President of Research Geoff Cooper says the issue challenges not only the corn ethanol industry but next generation fuels as well.

(cooper sound bite)    :30

RFA consulted air emissions expert Tom Darlington of Air Improvement Resource, Inc. to study the issue and help them provide credible, scientific analysis for both EPA and California to take into account.  Darlington’s report found that corn ethanol has a much smaller land use change impact than previous estimates for a number of reasons.

(darlington sound bite)    1:02

Nathanael Greene with the Natural Resources Defense Council says the issue is extremely complex on a number of levels.

(greene sound bite)    :58

While EPA, as of the end of March, had yet to make its proposal regarding indirect land use, California has done so already – using a model that penalizes biofuels for indirect land affects while assigning no such penalties to petroleum based fuels.  Among those who have protested that model are 111 of the nation’s top scientists and 66 retired army and intelligence officers who sent letters to Governor Schwarzenegger asking that the proposal be re-evaluated.  The official public hearing on the proposal will be held April 23.
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